UNITED WAY OF YELLOWKNIFE, NT
2009-10 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING MINUTES
March 31, 2011

5:15 - 6:15 p.m.

St. John Ambulance Boardroom

5023 – 51 Street, Yellowknife

Present:





Lydia Bardak


Wayne Guy (Chair)


Kyla Kakfwi Scott 

Mary Lou Cherwaty

Charles Jeffery


Thomas Shepherd

David Connelly 

Trish Merrithew-Mercredi 

Sandra Taylor

Mona Durkee


Jacinthe Rhodes


Xiaoyi Yan



Richard Edjericon




Teleconference:

Joe Lavorato


Linda Roseneck


Stephen Van Dine

Regrets:

Penny Ballantyne

Tracy St. Denis


Yvette Gonzales

1. Call to Order and Opening Remarks


Meeting was called to order and an attendance sheet was circulated.  Wayne welcomed 
everyone and introductions were made around the table and of those who were attending by 
conference call.

2.
Approval of Agenda

Motion:  To approve the Agenda of the 2009-10 Annual General Meeting of the United Way of 
Yellowknife.


Moved by:  Lydia Bardak


Seconded by:  Sandra Taylor


Carried

3.
Approval of the October 8, 2008 Annual General Meeting Minutes

Motion:  To approve the minutes of the October 8, 2008 Annual General Meeting.


Moved by:  Lydia Bardak


Seconded by: Wayne Guy


Carried

4.
Report from the Chair of the Board


Wayne Guy submitted the report from the Chair of the Board.  He summarized the 
operations of the United of Yellowknife over the three-year period of 2007 – 2010.  Much 
thanks was given to: United Way Canada – Centraide, Field Executives, Linda Roseneck and 
Thomas Shepherd for their assistance in providing direction; Joe Lavorato, former Chief 
Financial Officer, who worked on the Financial Statements; Charles Jeffery, Accountant, who 
reviewed the statements, and Mona Durkee who was hired as Campaign Coordinator at the 
end of October.


Motion:  To accept the Report of the Chair of the Board as submitted


Moved by:  Lydia Bardak


Seconded by: Jacinthe Rhodes


Carried


Jacinthe Rhodes stated that she had enjoyed working with Mona and expressed her desire for 
Mona to continue working with United Way.

5.
Report on Financial Statements for years ending March 31,2008, 2009, and 2010


Financial Statements for the years ending March 31, 2008, 2009, and 2010 were submitted.  
They were prepared by Joe Lavorato and reviewed by Charles Jeffery.  Wayne presented a 
summary sheet of the three years stating that the overall operating expenses were well 
under 20% and within the guidelines directed by United Way of Canada. The total revenue 
for the three years is $222,108 and donation distribution is $195,702.


Charles Jeffery commented on the strength of the financial statements, that there is no 
indication of loss and that there is an accumulation of $85,000 of unrestricted funds.


Motion:  To accept the Financial Statements for the years ending March 31, 2008, 2009, 2010 
as submitted.


Moved by:  David Connelly


Seconded by:  Lydia Bardak


Carried

6.
Appointment of Auditors


Wayne thanked Charles Jeffery for the financial reviews of the years ending March 31, 2008, 
2009, 2010 and put forth his name to stand to provide financial services for the year 2010/11.


Charles has agreed to provide his services on a no-cost basis.  He will render a fee for his 
services of $2500 plus GST and make a contribution to of the same amount back to the United 
Way.  


Motion:  To accept the appointment of Charles Jeffery as auditor for United of Yellowknife for 
the year 2010/11.


Moved by: Sandra Taylor


Seconded by:  Kyla Kakfwi Scott


Carried 

7. 
Nominating Committee Report and Election of New Board Members/Renewing Terms


Members of the Nominating Committee:


David Connelly, Bd Member United Way of Yellowknife (Chair)


Wayne Guy, President, United Way of Yellowknife (as ex oficio, non-voting member)


Thomas Shepherd, Field Executive, Unted Way of Canada


Stephen Van Dine:  Asoicate ADM, CanNor


Gordon Van Tighem, Mayor


The Nominating Committee decided to approach people for the new Board based on a few key 
elements: diversity, backgrounds, and visionary – vision of the future and the north.


David Connelly submitted the report of the Nominating Committee on the election of new 
Board members and those renewing their term.


The names being brought forward for election to the United Way of Yellowknife Board are:


Trish Merrithew-Mecredi, Regional Director General and Co Chair Federal Council


Penny Ballantyne, Deputy Minister and Secretary to Cabinet


Mary Lou Cherwaty, President, NWT Federation of Labour


Richard Edjericon. Former Chief and Candidate for MP – Chair Mackenzie Valley 











Environmental Review Board


Kyla Kakfwi-Scott, Program Manager, Dechinta University


Tracy St. Denis, Long term UW Contributor, Community Volunteer, Past Pres. Chamber 











Commerce


David Connelly, Past Chair NWT Social Service Appeals Committee, Past Pres. NWT Chamber 









of Commerce


Sandra Taylor, Former President Yellowknife Seniors Society


Yvette Gonzales, Executive Director, Association of Municipalities


Included but not submitted on this written report is Janet Pacey.  There will also be possibly 
3 more Board members – one from the City, one from the mining industry and one from 
transportation/communication.


Motion:  To accept the report of the Nominating Committee of the election of Board Members 
with the understanding that there is a potential 3 more new board members in the process of 
being recruited.


Moved by:  David Connelly


Seconded by:  Lydia Bardak


Carried

8.
Report on the 20 10 Fundraising Campaign


Mona Durkee, Campaign Coordinator, submitted a detailed report on the 2010 United Way of 
Yellowknife Campaign.


The main focus of the Campaign was to re-connect with our community and provide donors 
with the support they needed to run effective workplace campaigns.  


Four key goals were: 

· To re-establish relationships with Government of Canada and Government of Northwest Territories – open channels for communication and foster a desire to grow in partnership

· Contact previous supporter in the private sector to ensure consistency

· Listen to what the donors were suggesting in order to provide information, support and follow up

· Learn about the various registered charities in the community to better represent their needs 
and promote partnerships with donors/recipients.


A summary of the Campaign results was reported.  The Campaign total was $119,954.  A table 
was included in the report with the breakdown of the donations.


Some recommendation for 2011 were highlighted and thank you was extended to the Board, 
United Way of Canada – Centraide field executives (Linda Roseneck and Thomas Shepherd), 
Joe Lavorato, Charles Jeffery, all the supporters in Government, Corpoorate, Private and Public 
Sectors and individuals who donated financially, ‘in-kind’, or by the giving of their time.


Motion:  To accept the Report of the 2010 United Way of Yellowknife Fundraising Campaign 
as presented by Mona Durkee.


Moved by:  Mary Lou Cherwaty


Seconded by:  Sandra Taylor


Carried

8a. Year to Date – Ad in Yellowknifer – FYI


A copy of the Ad that appeared in the Yellowknifer for two consecutive Fridays, March 28 and 
March 4, was distributed in the meeting packet.

9.
Report on Allocations and Donor Designations


Lydia Bardak presented a report of the allocations that were distributed from the Community 
Fund over the last three years, as well as, the donor designations that have gone out.  It was 
explained that United Way offers the unique opportunity to be able to provide, through 
payroll deduction, an avenue for donors to designate their donations to various charities 
within Yellowknife as well as across Canada.  Local registered charities can also apply for 
funding from Community Fund even when they are receiving moneys through donor 
designations. 


Motion:  To accept the report on allocations and donor designations as submitted.


Moved by:  Trish Merrithew-Mercredi


Seconded by:  Mary Lou Cherwaty


Carried

10.  United Way of the North: Working Together to Achieve Impact 


Thomas gave best wishes from Al Hatton, President and CEO of United Way of Canada-
Centraide, Peter ?, Eva ?


United Way of Canada – Centraide mission statement:  To improve lives and build 
community by engaging individuals and mobilizing collective action.


Thomas Shepherd, Field Executive United Way of Canada – Centraide, gave an overview of the 
United Way in the North: Current Situation and Future Directions.  *The presentation was 
distributed at the AGM.


Three main areas of focus:

1. Implementation of the community impact mission

2. Business model for Rural and Northern communities

3. Regional collaboration and strategic restructuring.

The community outreach model needs to be modified to the north to make it relevant in this community so that it has meaningful and measureable impact in the lives of Northerners.

Next Steps:

· Develop administrative capacity – Speak with governments for administrative support (funding)

· Completeness across the north – Yukon, NT, Nunavut – Try to get another field executive in place 

· Connected – connected to community and among United Ways across the territories – End of May proposal to meet in Whitehorse for visionary view of regional picture

Motion:  To accept the presentation as presented by Thomas Shepherd.

Moved by:  Mary Lou Cherwaty

Seconded by: Trish Merrithew-Mercredi

Carried

11.   Awards and Recognition

Gordon Van Tighem expressed how exciting it is to see how far United Way in Yellowknife has come and yet the old values are still the same.  He reflected on the beginnings of United Way in Yellowknife in 1999/2000 until it became incorporated in 2002.  He remarked on the enthusiasm and challenges of the initial stages and so had a base for understanding the challenges of these last 4 years.

Gordon thanked Wayne and Lydia for their service and for now enabling and passing things over to the new Board, and thanked the new Board, for their willingness to carry on.


*Plaques have been ordered for Wayne and Lydia but have not arrived as yet.

12.  Other Business


Wayne thanked everyone for coming.  He expressed appreciation saying that it was gratifying 
working with the community and board members and that it took tenacity, strength and 
determination to get us here.  Everyone leads busy lives so one comes to appreciate everyone 
you work with and the power of the human spirit and the power to achieve.  We can be 
instrumental in moving ahead.  Thanks were given to Mona, Joe, Linda, Thomas and all the 
donors.


Adjournment


Motion: To Adjourn


Moved by: Lydia Bardak

Minutes Recorded by:

Mona Durkee

Campaign Coordinator
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